
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– May 9, 2022 
 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms. Margo Connors  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will host a Tri Town Select Board Meeting on June 13th @ 4:00pm at the Crapo 

Building to discuss the Tri Town Transfer Station. 

 

The Select Board Office will be closed on May 12, 2022. 

 

CHRIS ELLMS reported on his conversation with Eversource Representative Catalina Celentano 

who is the community relations specialist for Sugar Hill.  Eversource is not involved with the 

broadband unless at some point if the broadband supplier were to request to use Eversource 

poles.  The Broadband Committee will work with a subcommittee on pole visibility.  

 

Town of Franconia will be replacing the skid steer for the Tri Town Transfer Station and Sugar 

Hill’s portion is $10,616.70. 

 

Jennifer filed the ARPA information and second payment of funds is expected sometime in July. 

 

The new solar installation continues to work well for the town. 

 

The board is looking to fill both spots on the Tri Town Recreation Committee. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of May 2, 2022 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting 

is Monday May 16, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Representatives from North 

Country Council will meet with the board at 5:30. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Jennifer Gaudette   

Administrative Assistant 


